

# MONTEREY PENINSULA COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD OF TRUSTEES

## REGULAR MEETING WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 24, 2016

## REPORTS AND PRESENTATIONS



# EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR'S REPORT TO MPC GOVERNING BOARD OF TRUSTEES August 24, 2016

#### **FUNDRAISING**

1. Total Monthly Donations Received in July 2016: \$98,022

#### 2. President's Circle Campaign

President's Circle (PC) Ambassadors will begin signing solicitations on August 16, 2016. Our goal is to raise \$250,000 by December 31st; so far we have raised \$53,687.

#### 3. Grants

Since January 2016, we have submitted 15 grant proposals and will be submitting another by the end of this month. Most recently, we submitted a grant to the Community Foundation of Monterey County requesting funds in support of English as a Second Language (ESL) students. If successful, grant funds will be used to issue Chromebooks to ESL students, along with training on their use, to allow them to complete assignments remotely. Currently, a large number of ESL students do not have access to a computer or laptop at home, which hinders their ability to succeed in their courses.

#### **EVENTS**

#### 1. 2<sup>nd</sup> Annual Lobos Booster Club Golf Tournament

The Lobos Booster Club held a successful golf tournament on August 5, 2016 at the Del Monte Golf Course, with 76 participants. The tournament featured MPC student athletes hosting a variety of games and activities throughout the course.

#### 2. Save the Date: Alumni Reunion BBQ

The MPC Alumni Committee will hold its annual reunion barbeque on October 15, 2016 at 3pm, followed by the MPC football game against Cabrillo College. Tickets will go on sale in early September.

#### 3. Save the Date: 3<sup>rd</sup> Annual Rubber Chicken Drop

Back by popular demand, the Booster Club will hold its infamous Rubber Chicken Drop Raffle during half-time at the November 5, 2016 football game (vs. Hartnell College). This year the event will be honoring members of MPC's Football (1967), Swim (1972), and Golf (1990, 1991 & 1993) teams. Tickets will go on sale at the beginning of the Fall semester.

#### **COLLEGE SUPPORT**

#### 1. Alumni Reconnect Project

Funded by a Monterey Peninsula Foundation grant, the Foundation is collecting MPC alumni stories through its Alumni Reconnect project. The project involves outreach to the community via postcards, emails, and advertising, asking MPC alumn to complete an online survey about their experience at MPC. In exchange for their stories (and contact information), participants receive free tickets to an MPC event of their choice (including the Lobo Hall of Fame, Alumni BBQ, MPC Theatre, or Massage).

#### 2. Evans College Incentive Program

In partnership with the Student Services division, the Foundation welcomed 75 local high school students into the Evans College Incentive Program on August 15, 2016. Students from the original (2015) cohort were welcomed back and received \$1,000 checks to continue their education at MPC. New awardees will receive a total of \$4,500 in scholarship funding during their time at MPC, in addition to a variety of supportive services.

#### **ADMINISTRATION**

1. The next Foundation Board Meeting will be Wednesday, August 17, 2016.

### Governing Board Report for Student Services

Presented by:
Dr. Kim McGinnis, Vice President for Student Services
August 24, 2016

#### **Articulation Office**

In 2016 (January-May), 219 articulation requests were submitted with 190 responses (87%) of those requests, 174 were approved (79% of total submissions) and 16 were denied (7% of total submissions). For comparison in 2015 (January-May), 56 articulation requests were submitted with 40 responses (71%) of those requests, 30 were approved (54% of total submissions) and 10 were denied (18% of total submissions).

## **Career Resource Transfer Center**

- Transfer Day for 2016 is on Tuesday, November 1st, from 10:00 am to 1:00 pm in the Student Center. Requests for donations for the event will be sent out at the end of August.
- The CSU Spring 2017 application period for undergraduate students is August 1-31, 2016 and Fall 2017 filing period is October 1- November 30, 2016. UC application period for Fall 2017 opened on August 1 and the filing period is November 1-30.
- CTRC went on their first college visit and took a group of 12 students to visit the CSU East Bay campus.

#### **Child Development Center**

The CDC has been collaborating with the MPC Foundation and the Giannini Grant develop an outdoor learning environment for Lab School students. Plans have been drawn by an architect, and phases for construction have been developed. Perimeter fencing should be established soon. Other updates include: the CDC being fully staffed, ECE Lab School staff recently recertifying in CPR and First Aid, the completion of a 8 week Summer Fun Program, which served 54 MPC student parents & staff, and the birth of two staff members children, Kyler and Ben. Currently the CDC is recertifying students and enrolling new MPC students, additionally the CDC has a new ECED chair, Carol Karian. She will oversee ECE students in the lab school.

#### **EOPS**

The program is planning to serve approximately 700 unduplicated students for the Summer 2016 term, Fall 2016 semester & Spring 2017 semester. The increases in students served by the program is reflective of the restoration of it's categorical allocation along with "braided" resources through Student Equity and Student Success. At the close of the 16/17 AY the Chancellor's Office will determine the program's funding capacity according to the previous three AY's unduplicated headcount.

EOPS has once again supported the SCORE+ program, which added an additional session this past Summer. We look forward to the outcomes of this partnership.

During the week of August 8th continuing (Spring 2016) EOPS/CARE students completed their semesterly intake process to the program in which they received a \$400 book voucher for their required textbooks along with being issued any applicable text through the program's lending library.

Approximately 150+ students attended the EOPS/CARE "NOW" orientation on Monday August 15th, along with approximately an additional 50 students the following day for an overflow orientation on August 16th. These students will be new to the EOPS/CARE program and will start their journey

through MPC with EOPS/CARE at their side. We welcome them and look forward to their future success!

#### **Job Center**

During spring of 2016, Monterey Peninsula College's CalWORKs program received \$97,891 to support Expanded Subsidized Employment (work study) from the Monterey County Employment Services (CWES). These additional funds have helped serve 37 students who are on CalWORKs. The Job Center has placed 218 students who work on campus for 2015-2016. There were only 145 students who worked in 2014-2015. The year of 2015-2016, The Job Center and CTE combined their fairs, which had not been done previously. The results of combining the fairs were 60 participants compared to 39 in prior years.

## **Associated Students of MPC**

ASMPC is currently recruiting for new council members. The first regular meeting of the semester was held Friday, August 19<sup>th</sup> at 12:00pm in the Costanoan room. Fall 2016 Student ID cards are also now available, and council is currently working on expanding discount offerings for students, as well as organizing a Congressional debate. The first event of the year will be Lobo Day on Wednesday, September 7<sup>th</sup> at 10am -2pm. The location will either be at the Student Center, or at the flag pole.

#### **Student Financial Services**

Student Financial Services has implemented the new BOG waiver regulations, which require students to maintain a 2.0 GPA & complete 50% of the units they attempt. A new financial aid management system will soon be implemented which will enable the department to go paperless in the financial aid process for students that are not verified. Furthermore, the system will have "webclient." This tool will enable anyone at the college to view the students' awards, this will be beneficial to the other student services programs. In addition, the students will have access to "net partner" which will enable them to submit their required documentation online.

#### **Student Health Services**

Student Health Services has experienced a recent transition in staff and services. This semester Student Health Services is offering assistance with First aid and over the counter medication and supplies. Dr. Brown is the overseeing physician, and is available by appointments only, the second and fourth week of the month. The nurse is available Monday, Tuesday, and Thursday for TB test for staff and students. There is a blood drive scheduled on September 8th, and blood mobile will be parked in front of the library. Also scheduled this semester we have information tabling for National Alliance on Mental Illness (NAMI) and Suicide Prevention Outreach that will be hosted by a CSUMB psych intern.

## Student Success and Support Program

The Student Success and Support Program has coordinated a booth at the Monterey County fair and will have staff representing on August 31-September 5. More staff is needed, please contact LaKisha Bradley if you would like to participate. Join the Pack! Day was held on Saturday July 30<sup>th</sup> this event was a Welcome day event to share the offerings and programs available at MPC with prospective, new, returning, continuing students and to assist these students with applying to and enrolling at MPC. The event was targeted at several population groups and emails were sent out individuals who had: applied but not registered, submitted FAFSA but hadn't applied for admission, were foster youth, attended during AY15-16 but not registered for Fall16. Grad Guru has been implemented. This app is designed to help students succeed by sending text notifications with campus deadlines, activities, and general guidance. Additionally, Guidebook has also been implemented which is an app that provides a virtual tour of the Monterey campus.